

District 11

Meeting Minutes for October 12, 2005

Meeting was opened at 6:30 p.m. by Bruce I. followed by a moment of silence.

Bruce welcomed the visitors and regular District GSRs, Officers and Chairpersons

Preamble and 12 traditions read by Janet & Jim

Roll Call: The 16 Attendees included 8 GSR's and 1 Alt.

Minutes from last meeting were read by Gary and approved.

Janet R read financial report – Last months budget was motion for approval by Bruce & Mark 2nd motion and it was approved. We went over the budget for 2006 which Coop made a motion and then Mark 2nd and the budget was approved for \$ 1,800 the basket was passed, \$15.00 collected of which \$7.50 went for rent and \$7.50 for District.

DCMC Report – Gary

. First open with elections for Secretary and nominated Lisa Y. For the Position Lisa was nominated and then approved. He reminded the GSR's of the opening for the Alternate positions for Standing Chairs. He also reminded about the workshop on the weekend of Nov. 5 & 6 2005 & the workshop in December. He also discussed if we thought it was a good idea just for the UT. Area to be in charge of putting out the meeting schedules for the area meetings and have the districts in charge of updating the area.

DCM Reports: North –

Adrian advised about the fall assembly and that we have a new Spanish speaking district which is district 12. Also Adrian is the new Spanish speaking Area Rep. for the grapevine and gave us info on the meeting for XXX district 12 held every Mon. at 7:00 PM on Redwood RD.

South – Bruce I. went over what happened in the fall Assembly. Let us know that the guidelines need to be update & printed by Feb. 2006. Bruce will be going with Gary to the November fall workshop in Vernal.

EVENTS:

The upcoming Fall Workshop scheduled for November 5th and 6th was discussed along with other upcoming events.

Members were encouraged to visit the Area web site at www.utahaa.org.

REPORTS:

GSRs:

Coop "Primary Purpose" Attendance is good

Phil K.

"12 O'clock High" are alive and doing well. Attendance Dipped. (Note: They have changed back to weekday only meetings.)

Don B.

"Not-A-Glum-Lot" Attendance was down. This meeting is a closed meeting.

Scott D.

"FLY-N-High" has a new alternate GSR that is Colleen, Woody is the new sec., and that most of the position are filled. The meeting is doing great.

Mark S

. "Serenity Happy Hour Wednesday" Good and Growing.

Sue S.

"Serenity Happy Hour Sunday" lost of people, Cross talk is down.

BEN W

. "Bountiful Men's Group" everything is well.

JIM L.

"Bountiful Community Group" Doing well.

Standing Chair Reports:

Treatment –

No Report

Corrections –

Can always use more books. Also gave info on copies and the expenses. Needs Volunteers to go into the jails and will have packets at the next meeting.

Cooperation with the Professional Community –

No Report

Public Information –

No Report

Literature – Rich B.

New Comer booklets will be available to groups for \$1.00 each. Will also look into getting stocking literature for the groups.

Grapevine

– No Report

BUSINESS –

Bruce I. suggested we plan and schedule a District Workshop.

Gary J. asked if the District Officers would agree to participate on the 2007 Post – Conference Assembly Ad Hoc Committee long enough to find a facility.

Meeting was closed at 7:50 p.m. with the Serenity Prayer.